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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, JANUARY 24, 2017 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Barbara Waiters, and Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
DECEMBER 13, 2016
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the minutes of December 13, 2016.  Verbal Motion 17-002 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT:

Chairwoman Williams stated that the RTA was still in the process of searching for an Executive Director.


Chairwoman Williams stated that Ken Zatarian’s qualifications would be discussed in Executive Session.

Ken Zatarain stated that he wanted to thank the Board for considering him for the Executive Director’s Position.


Ken Zatarain stated that the Strategic Mobility Planning process would provide the basis for a partnership improving the transit system.

Ken Zatarain stated that common ground, through other plans and initiatives throughout the region such as affordable housing and economic development and acting in concert with other organizations, could leverage more benefits for the agency.


Ken Zatarain stated that the next step would be to translate the plan into specific policies by working with Transdev’s performance criteria

Ken Zatarain stated that he has 3 decades of experience in Portland ranging from long range planning to short range implementation and day to day operations and that should provide a solid foundation upon which to build.

Ken Zatarain stated that when he grew up in New Orleans he rode the St. Charles Streetcar and Elysian Fields Lines every day.

Ken Zatarain stated that his passion for transit and his love for his home town would provide him the motivation to be successful in this position and he welcomed the chance to make New Orleans a better place.
Chairwoman Williams reported that there were 36 candidates that applied for the Executive Director’s positon and it was narrowed down to 2 candidates Ken Zatarain and Cindy Terwilliger who was not at the Board Meeting.
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT
Sundiata Haley stated that he would discuss the matters in Executive Session.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT:

No Report.
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:

Justin Augustine reported that the State Legislature and the Governor called an early Special Session.

Justin Augustine reported that last year staff was very successful in the request for Design Build and received funding to air condition the Ferry Boats.


Justin Augustine reported that the Alternative Procurement Method (P3) was happening around the country and this was a new procurement method for public entities and it allows private sector investors to come forth and invest in major capital projects.


Justin Augustine reported that the Secretary of Transportation was successful in getting DOT to enter into the P3 obligations but the Alternative Procurement Method (P3) does not override the current RTA legislation.

Justin Augustine reported that the City of New Orleans was in the same position as the RTA with regard to going forth with the P3 Methodology and the City of New Orleans was going to go forth with the P3 Methodology and staff wanted the RTA to do the same.

Justin Augustine reported that staff wanted to seek Permanent Funding Level for Ferry Services before the funding criteria was going to expire and before it expired staff wanted to get permanent funding.

Justin Augustine reported that on January 20, 2017, there was an emergency closing of the Crescent City Connection (CCC) and the RTA made the decision to let the westbank buses stayed on the westbank and transported passengers to the ferry to get them to the eastbank.

Justin Augustine reported that the bridge closing impacted the # 10 Tchoupitoulas, # 11 Magazine, #12 St. Charles Streetcar Line, #15 Freret, #16 South Claiborne, #28 Marin L. King, # 91 Jackson-Esplanade, # 101 Algiers Loop, # 102 General Meyer/Whitney,  #106 Aurora and # 114 #115 General De Gaulle.

Justin Augustine reported that because of the bridge closing, the RTA On-Time Performance was off that day and all necessary communications were sent to the media to ensure that the riding public was informed about the necessary detours. 


Justin Augustine reported that on January 28, 2017, the RTA held two public meetings: one for the Ferry Terminal and the other for the Strategic Mobility Plan.


Justin Augustine reported that at the Ferry Terminal Meeting the public was concerned about not having a covered canopy for the terminal and that there was no longer a flyover crossing over railroad tracks in the event a train was passing. 

Justin Augustine reported that on January 17 and January 18, 2017 there were two separate public hearings for the Strategic Mobility Plan: one was held at the RTA Facility and the other meeting was held in Kenner and the RTA received positive feedback from the public.

Justin Augustine reported that he has met with the Strategic Stake Holders such as Regional Planning Commission, the Parish President of St. Bernard Parish and Parish Councilmembers of Jefferson and St. Bernard Parishes.


Justin Augustine reported that President Yenni wanted the RTA to meet with the RPC Board of Commissioners.

Justin Augustine reported that Transdev would be bringing an Autonomous Vehicle Demonstration to the New Orleans Convention Center on January 30, 2017.
FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Commissioner Herrera reported that the first Finance Committee Meeting was held on January 17, 2017; the Committee did not have a quorum for this meeting but all of the agenda items were reviewed and no issues were found with the agenda items.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:
COMMISSIONER DANIELS ARRIVED AT THE MEETING

TO SOLICIT:
Riverfront and Canal Streetcar Parts 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Riverfront and Canal Streetcar Parts.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for Riverfront and Canal Streetcar Parts.  Verbal Motion 17-003 was approved unanimously.
Two Hundred Eighty (280) - 33 Inch Steel Streetcar Wheels –St. Charles Streetcar


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Two Hundred Eighty (280) 33 Inch Steel Streetcar Wheels – St. Charles Streetcar.


Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for Riverfront and Canal Streetcar Parts.  Verbal Motion 17-004 was approved unanimously.

One Traction Power Cable Reel Dolly

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for One Traction Power Cable Reel Dolly.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to solicit for One Traction Power Cable Reel Dolly.  Verbal Motion 17-005 was approved unanimously.
Advertising – Poles, Buses and Streetcars

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Advertising – Poles Buses and Streetcars.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to solicit for Advertising – Poles, Buses and Streetcars.  Verbal Motion 17-006 was approved unanimously.
TO AWARD:

Thirty-Five (35) Car Sets of Circuit Breakers and Controller Parts 
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for Thirty-Five (35) Car Sets of Circuit Breakers and Controller Parts.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to award a contract to Swiger Coil Systems A WABTEC Company.  Resolution No. 17-001 was adopted unanimously.

CANAL CEMETERIES TERMINAL - PROJECT MANAGER
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval for the Canal Cemeteries Terminal Project Manager.

Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to ratify the contract with Royal Engineers & Consultants, LLC.   Resolution No. 17-002 was adopted unanimously
TO RATIFY:

E-Commerce Fulfillment Services

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the contract for E-Commerce Fulfillment Services.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to ratify the contract with QCS Logistics.   Resolution No. 17-003was adopted unanimously.
Ferry Boat - Design/Build Ferry Vessels Construction
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to ratify the contract the Ferry Boat – Design/Build Ferry Vessels Construction.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to ratify the contract with Metal Shark.   Resolution No. 17-004 was adopted unanimously.
TO EXTEND:

E-Commerce Fulfillment Services
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to extend the contract for E-Commerce Fulfillment Services.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to authorize an extension to QCS Logistics.   Resolution No. 17-005 was adopted unanimously. 
Advertising – Poles, Buses and Streetcars
Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to extend the contract for Advertising – Poles, Buses and Streetcars.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize an extension to Laurel Communications.   Resolution No. 17-006 was adopted unanimously. 
Next Bus Technology 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to extend the contract for Next Bus Technology.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore reported that the current vendor was Force Multiplier Solutions and the Board awarded a contract to a new vendor and the agency needed camera coverage on the vehicles so the RTA needed to extend this contract until the new cameras were installed.

In response to Chairwoman Williams, Justin Augustine reported that the vendor was in place and certain equipment was starting to fail under the old contract and staff needed to integrate the equipment to make sure the RTA had full coverage.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize an extension to Force Multiplier Solutions.   Resolution No. 17-007 was adopted unanimously. 

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders. 
OPERATIONS COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT

Chairwoman Wegner reported that on January 12, 2017, the Operations Committee Meeting was held and the committee discussed the issues with the operators taking a break at UNO, the cleanliness of the buses and a new Safety Director was hired to handle the safety issues of the agency.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Commissioner Roth had issues with the current Cancelation and No Show Policy in Paratransit and with the operators arriving early to pick up clients and leaving before the designated pickup time.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Tristan Harrell spoke on the early arrival of the buses on the weekends.


Chairwoman Wegner reported that the next Operations and Committee Meeting would be held on Thursday, February 16, 2017. 

Commissioner Gardere reported that the goal for 2017 was to bring all of the DBE programs in the city under the same umbrella and RTA has been a trailblazer with hiring DBE’s.

Commissioner Herrera stated that the public was welcome to attend the Finance Committee.

COOPERATIVE ENDEAVOR AGREEMENTS

City of New Orleans NOPD – MARDI GRAS 2017

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans Police Department (NOPD) to provide Mardi Gras Transportation Service .


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to approve entering into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-NOPD.  Resolution No. 17-008 was adopted unanimously.

city of New Orleans SANITATION DEPARTMENT – MARDI GRAS 2017

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted approval to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans Sanitation Department (NOSD) to provide employee transportation for trash and debris removal during the 2017 Mardi Gras Season.


Commissioner Roth moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve entering into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans-Sanitation Department (NOSD).  Resolution No. 17-009 was adopted unanimously.

CITY OF NEW ORLEANS – FEDERAL INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans for Federal Intergovernmental Relations.
Commissioner Daniels requested that the Federal Team come to the next Board meeting to give a forecast of the Federal Agenda.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to authorize staff to enter into a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement with the City of New Orleans – Federal Intergovernmental Relations.  Resolution No. 17-010 was adopted unanimously.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to add Scissor Lifts for Canal and Carrollton Facilities, Replacement Tools and Equipment for Carrollton Facility, 1 - 15 Passenger Van to Replace Vehicle 6410 and Bobcat Skid-Steer Loader to the agenda. Verbal Motion 17-007 was approved unanimously
TO SOLICIT:
Scissor Lifts for Canal and Carrollton Facilities

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Scissor Lifts for Canal and Carrollton Facilities.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for Scissor Lifts for Canal and Carrollton Facilities.  Verbal Motion 17-008 was approved unanimously.
Replacement Tools and Equipment for Carrollton Facility

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Replacement Tools and Equipment for Carrollton Facility.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for Replacement Tools and Equipment for the Carrollton Facility.  Verbal Motion 17-009 was approved unanimously.
1 - 15 Passenger Van to Replace Vehicle 6410


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for 1-15 Passenger Van to Replace Vehicle 6410.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for 1- 15 Passenger Van to Replace Vehicle 6410.  Verbal Motion 17-010 was approved unanimously.
Bobcat Skid-Steer Loader

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for a Bobcat Skid Steer Loader.


Commissioner Herrera moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to solicit for a Bobcat Skid Steer Loader.  Verbal Motion 17-011 was approved unanimously.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

James Guilbeau stated that the public has issues with the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Railroad Crossing and he gave the Board a handout with the standard guidelines for Pedestrian Crossings of Public Transit Rail Tracks.


James Guilbeau stated that it was brought to his attention that in a national magazine, an article stated that $2.7 Billion of transit development occurred on Rampart/St. Claude Streetcar Line and he said that number sounded inflated. 


James Guilbeau stated that the RTA was proposing a streetcar on Elysian Fields Avenue and he said that streetcar should be extended to the riverfront.

Bob Tebault stated that there was once a bus stop on Canal Boulevard and City Park Avenue for the Jackson/Esplanade Bus.  That stop is no longer at that location and he said it should be brought back.

Gregory Johnson stated that he represented the business owners located in the 2700 block of S. Claiborne Avenue and he and the other business owners have noticed that when the bus stops on the corner of Washington Avenue, vehicles were turning from the river and lake directions and traffic was also exiting out of the new shopping mall and there were safety concerns at that location.  
Gregory Johnson stated that if the RTA moved the bus stop 100 feet forward, it would help the operators enter back into traffic more safely.


Brenda Holmes asked why on Friday December 30, 2016 the buses followed a Saturday Schedule and the riders were not aware of the change in the schedule and everyone was not aware of the public meeting RTA held regarding the Strategic Plan.

Brenda Holmes stated that a lot of the operators were very rude and that one particular operator told her that after a meeting with staff that he was told that he did not have to wait for any one even if a passenger was running for the bus.  

Brenda Holmes stated that some of the operators needed to be trained but, on the whole, 95% of the operators were doing a wonderful job.


Brenda Holmes stated that the No. 80 bus should stop at Franklin and North Robertson when traveling toward Canal Street and there should not be an issue because the Tulane, Broad, Franklin, Hayne and Jackson/Esplanade buses do the same thing. 


Brenda Holmes stated that she has asked the RTA to put more time on the transfers because the passengers are waiting 40 minutes to an hour for a bus.


Brenda Holmes stated that the Franklin Bus needed to wait at Cleveland and Elks for the passengers coming off the streetcars and the Franklin Schedule was still showing that the bus was going to Canal and Rampart instead of Canal and Elks.


 Brenda Holmes stated that the RTA needed to bring back the Operator of the Month; she said this would be a great incentive for the operators.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Brenda Holmes stated that the operator that stated that he did not have to wait for passenger was on the schedule during the holidays. 


Tristan Harrell stated that December 30, 2016 and January 2, 2017 were not national holidays and it seems strange that on those days the RTA followed a Holiday Schedule.


Tristan Harrell stated that he always sees more streetcars going toward Canal and none going to Claiborne and Carrollton because the lead streetcar continues to pick up all the passengers instead of passing the passengers up and let the streetcars behind pick up the passengers.


Tristan Harrell stated that on Louisianan and Magazine the bus sits for a whole traffic light before it’s able to get back into traffic because all the cars are turning in front of the bus.

Valerie Jefferson, Women of Action, stated that Justin Augustine’s doors were always open and she said her organization focuses on the women of transit.

Valerie Jefferson stated that her organization was very involved in the community and there was a lack of communication between the community and the employees and when those things come together there would be a better transit system.
Chairwoman Williams stated that a lot of the comments were Operational Issues and the Operations Committee was up and running and a lot of the comments should be addressed by staff and reported on at the Operations Committee Meeting.
In response to Chairwoman Williams, Commissioner Gardere stated that all complaints dealing with operations should be brought before the Operations Committee Meeting. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOT TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to go into Executive Session at 11:03 a.m. on the matter of:
· Francis Falls, et al v. RTA, ET AL – USDC NO. 16-2499

· mITCHELL mIRAGLIA, ET AL V. RTA ET AL –USDC NO. 16-3347

· STEPHAN NAMISNAK V. RTA ET AL – USDC NO. 16-13792
· DISCUSSION OF COMPETENCE OF EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR APPLICANTS – KEN ZATARAIN 
Verbal Motion 17-012 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Waiter seconded to come out of Executive Session at 12:18 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-013 was approved unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of January 24, 2017 at 12:19 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-014 was approved unanimously.
